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        27th November 2019    

 

 

TO/ EACH MEMBER OF THE EAST CORK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT. 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Members of the East Cork Municipal District 

will be held at 10:30 a.m., on Monday the 2nd December, 2019, at Mall House, Youghal, 

Co. Cork for consideration of the following Agenda. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

JOE McCARTHY 

East Cork Municipal District Officer.  

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District Meeting held on 4th November, 2019 

and Confirmation of Minutes of Special Meeting held on 29th October, 2019.   

 

2) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

3) Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal 

District Members for transaction at Meeting.   

 

4) Other business set forth in the Notice convening the Meeting.  

 

5) Notices of Motion/Information.  

 

6) Correspondence. 

 

7) Any Other Business. 
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2)  Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

2.1 Municipal District Officers Report.  

 

2.2 Deputation to be heard from Strand Street and The Mall Residents Association.  

 

2.3 Request that Deputation from Cloyne Community Council be heard at a meeting. 

 

2.4 Request from Youghal Chamber of Commerce to give a presentation at a meeting.   

 

2.5 Request that Deputation from Elsinore Residents Association be heard at a 

Meeting. 

 

2.6 Progress Report on the East Cork MD Footpath Programme 2019. 

 

2.7 Hedge Cutting and Tree Trimming & Removal along Public Roads. 

 

2.8 Progress Report on the East Cork MD Roads Programme 2019.. 

 

 

3)  Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal 

District Members for transaction at Meeting.  

 

            None   

 

 

 

4) Other business set forth in the Notice convening the Meeting.  

  

 None. 

 

5) Notices of Motion.  
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 5.1.1 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 21st October, 2019  

     

 “That council implement road safety measures on the R364 at Moll Goggins corner, 

 where there is a difficulty with the slip down to Front Strand on a severe bend. Two 

 issues with eastbound traffic attempting to turn right down onto Front Strand and 

 traffic from the strand trying to gain access. Signage seems to be having minimal 

 effect; road markings may improve the situation.  

 

 5.1.2 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 26th November, 2019  

 

 “That the MD request TII urgently review the N25 Midleton exits both Eastbound and 

 Westbound. The traffic situation has become increasingly dangerous and can no 

 longer wait for the recommendations of the ongoing report. The slipway on the 

 westbound exit to Cork is too short and it is only a matter of time before we 

 experience a major incident. The eastbound exit into Midleton is not sufficiently lit, 

 signposted and lacks reflective road markings with drivers not familiar with the area 

 overshooting the exit”. 

 

 5.1.3 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 26th November, 2019 

 

 “Requesting a traffic warden presence in Midleton, at least on an ad hoc basis, to 

 enforce the two hour parking and deter people from parking cars on our streets for 

 hours on end, sometimes the entire business day, which seems to be a current practice. 

 This would benefit both shoppers and retailers, as shoppers would be facilitated in 

 finding free parking spaces, and retailers would benefit from an increased turnover of 

 cars and therefore, footfall, to their businesses”. 

 

 

  

 

 

 5.1.4 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 26th October, 2019  
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 “Can the Engineer please investigate the safety issues at Castleredmond Estate 

 entrance as residents are finding it increasingly difficult to exit the estate taking a 

 right turn.  Traffic Safety measures need to be implemented here”.  

 

 5.1.5 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 30th October, 2019  

 

 “Can the Engineer investigate the footpaths at Elsinore Estate and where possible 

 allow for minor works to be done as part of this year programme and the majority to 

 be included in next year’s”.  

 

 5.1.6 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 4th November, 2019  

  

 “Can the Engineer please look at implementing footpaths on Hill Road, Whitegate to 

 facilitate residents pedestrian connectivity to the Village”.  

 

 5.1.7 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 4th November, 2019    

 

“For inclusion in the Midleton/Lakeview Roundabout development, council consider 

larger place name signage thereat to help ease traffic congestion find their 

destinations”.     

 

5.1.8 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 4th November, 2019    

 

“Up to date report on CCTV Cameras in Midleton and an effort be made to have them 

in operation for the Christmas period”.  

 

5.1.9 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 4th November, 2019    

 

“That a pedestrian crossing be established at Broderick Street/Coolbawn Corner, 

Midleton due to the density of traffic now impassable for pedestrians”.      

 

5.1.10 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 16th November, 2019  
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“Asking that Sweetfield Estate, Youghal be resurfaced ASAP as was agreed last year 

and dangerous over hanging tree be looked at”.  

 

5.1.11 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 16th November, 2019 

  

“Any update on lighting programmes for Inch for 2020”.   

 

5.1.12 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 22nd November, 2019  

 

“Repairs to road L.7860-0, L.866-0 Ightermurragh, Ladysbridge to Kilcredan and a 

link road off of that cemetery road L.78651-0 to Garryvoe Upper”.   

 

5.1.13 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 22nd November, 2019  

 

“Road flooding at Glenageare Cross Roads and Repairs”.   

 

5.1.14 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 22nd November, 2019 

 

“Road repairs at L.78501-0 at Garrymore, Killeagh”.  

 

5.1.15 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 27th November, 2019  

 

“That the Midleton/Youghal Municipal Council would provide improved signage for 

the Midleton Tourist Office”.  

 

5.1.16 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 27th November, 2019  

 

“That the Midleton/Youghal Municipal Council would write to the Minister for 

Education highlighting the shortage of secondary school places in East Cork, asking 

that an updated formal assessment of the need for a secondary school be carried out 

immediately and that a patronage campaign be initiated soon afterwards, in the event 

of such an assessment confirming that need”. 

 

5.1.17 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 27th November, 2019  



6 

 

 

“Could the Midleton/Youghal Municipal District answer the following interrelated 

questions about roadworks undertaken for laying a waste-water pipe from Dairygold's 

Mogeely cheese plant to East Ferry:  

 

(1) How much money has been spent by the Council on these roadworks? How much 

funding has been contributed by Dairygold? 

 

(2) How was the decision made to undertake these roadworks prior to the waste 

discharge licence being granted by the Environmental Protection Agency? 

 

(3) In the event that the EPA waste discharge licence is not granted and the pipe has 

to be re-routed will the Council have to fund new roadworks?”. 

 

6) Correspondence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


